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MINUTES OF THE MEETING OF TEYNHAM PARISH COUNCIL HELD ON TUESDAY 20th SEPTEMBER 2022 AT TEYNHAM COMMUNITY HALL, 89 STATION ROAD, TEYNHAM AT 7.30PM. 
Present:  Cllr Brodigan, Cllr Sharman, Cllr Thorpe, Cllr Barnett, Cllr Townson, Cllr Dixon, Cllr Simester, Cllr Tant, SBC Bowen, KCC Lehman and Clerk Hayley Steel.
Absent:    
1. Apologies for absence
Cllr Mann and SBC Whiting.
2.  To confirm all registers of interests have been received and have been forwarded to the monitoring officer.
None.
3.  Public session for 20 minutes to allow members of the public and councillors with prejudicial interests to speak on matters on the Agenda.
SBC Bowen gave us an update on the Crest Nicholson development to say that a new Manager had taken over the site and had decided that the rear wall & gates need to be looked at again.  This is another delay but Cllr Bowen is working on it. Cllr Bowen also noted the passing of George Bobbin. 
A member of the public spoke to the Parish Council regarding the some of the work that they think needs to be carried out in Honeyball Walk such as the paths that lead to the houses as her grandson feel over and hurt himself and the excess of weeds as well.  Cllr Brodigan asked them to send the list to the Clerk and we would look into this.  They were also told how to report faults with the pathways to Kent Highways etc.

KCC Lehman gave us an update on the closer of some bus services.  The decision was scrutinized and was voted that it would go back to full council.  This meeting will take place on 20th October.  If it is decided to cancel the bus services they will continue to run until mid January 2023.
4.  To approve the Minutes of the Annual Parish Council Meeting
held on Tuesday 21st June 2022.

It was moved by Cllr Thorpe, seconded by Cllr Barnett and

RESOLVED: “That the Minutes of the Annual Parish Council Meeting on Tuesday 21st June 2022 be accepted as a true record”
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5. Matters Arising.
None.
6.  Chairman’s report.
Now that summer is over, I am hoping that we have more time on our hands for PC business. We need to schedule in committee meetings so as to update requirements for the community.
We need to carry out risk assessment checks across the parish ie; playing fields; pathways; street lights; hedges; insurance cover; carpark; allotments and community hall.
And now that Friday morning Cafe are back, how about making ourselves available to speak to parish residents.
 

I recently had a meeting with Playdale contracts manager Leo and his foreman Peter, at the meadow field regards snagging issues we had highlighted. Until they have completed work to our satisfaction, I have decided to withhold 10% of the final payment. Playdale have agreed.
 

Now that WIFI heat control system is in place, we need to educate ourselves on how to operate it. Let's not leave it to one person alone.
 

Bar area is finished and looks smart. Thanks to all involved.
 

Thanks must also go out to Paul Seymour for the great job done on the stone/shingle area outside the community hall. He has laid the area with the left-over black plastic squares  from playdale, and re-laid the stones on top. Looks good and should hopefully stop cats using it as a litter tray.
 

On that note, let's have a good meeting.
 

Cllr Clive
7.  Report from PCSO Jessica Stokes (if available)
	29/22

Teynham
	August 2022

	Information provided by:
	PCSO 61217 Jessica STOCKS                             Kent Police  (Community Safety Unit)


	Crimes of note: 

Shoplifting (London Road) A male entered the store and stole £100 worth of meat. 
A crime report was created and will be dealt with via this. 

	Anti-social behaviour and other incidents of note:

Nuisance youths (Conyer Road) Nuisance youths starting fires on the informants land. 

Nuisance vehicles E-scooters are riding around the area according to a few residents. 




	Items of good work: 

Regular patrols are carried out in the area whilst I am on duty.  


	Updates of previous reported issues​: 

N/A




8.  To discuss and vote new members to the Parish Council.

The Parish Council had received three applications but only 1 applicant attended the meeting.  The Parish Council discussed the applicant, then voted and unanimously voted for Max Tant to be co-opted onto Teynham Parish Council.

It was moved by Cllr Barnett, seconded by Cllr Brodigan and

RESOLVED: “That Max Tant be co-opted onto Teynham Parish Council”.

9.  To discuss and agree who we will donate money to from money
raised at the Queen’s Jubilee Picnic in the Park.

After a brief discussion it was decided that we would approach Swale Volunteer Service and Teynham Scouts to see if they would be interested in a donation and then it will be agreed upon at the next meeting.
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10.  To discuss where a litter bin can be placed on the Meadow.

It was agreed to contact Swale Borough Council – Martin Casell (?) to see where a bin could be placed and this information will be taken to the Amemities Committee. 
11.  To discuss if we need a new noticeboard on the new estate
Behind Station Road.

It was discussed briefly and decided that a new noticeboard was not required

at the moment as we already have 3 noticeboards.
12.  To agree a strategy for Preparing for Local Plan Reg 19
consolation.  Discussion. What is our approach for informing and
consulting with the community on the local plan Reg 19 update due
to be published in October/November. (Paul will provide draft
paper). 

It was agreed that a working group would be set up with the members being Cllr Townson, Cllr Barnett and Cllr Dixon.  We will also be proactive and ask SBC to meet with us to give the Community the information they need to comment before the deadline.
13.  To receive an update on the Highway Improvement Plan.

Cllr Townson reported that the Parish Council has received excellent responses from parishioners. The feedback was remarkably consistent, and focused on 4 main areas: 

· London Road – speed, vibration, noise, drains and air quality.
· Station Road – traffic island, speed and parking on the junction corners.
· Lower Road – speed of traffic, overgrown hedges, blocked drains.
· Conyer Road – speed of traffic (particularly near the working farms). 
· A summary of the issues has been sent to KCC Highways team. 
KCC have completed a site visit. Many items highlighted as routine maintenance. Cllr Townson has logged issue with the KCC maintenance teams for action. 
 14.  To discuss the cost of living increase. What should/could we be
doing? (Paul will provide draft paper). 
Cllr Townson will circulate and the response will be discussed at the next
meeting.
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15.  To discuss High level plan to summer 2023. 
Discussion. What’s our focus. Gathering input from community.
Tracking and sharing progress. (Paul will provide draft paper Inc
Meet the Councillor). 
Carry over to next meeting.

16.  To agree another lease, on the same terms, for an additional
two years ending 30 September 2024 for an Annual Rent of £1800
per year plus VAT for The Playing Fields at Frognal Lane.  An
increase of £106.43 (6.3%) per year plus VAT.   
It was moved by Cllr Sharman, seconded by Cllr Brodigan and
RESOLVED: “That Teynham Parish Council agree the lease terms for another two years ending September 30th 2024”.
To subsequently agree to extend, on the same terms, the present
Agreement with Teynham Sports Association, which again runs out
on 30 September 2022, for two years ending 30 September 2024

RESOLVED: “That Teynham Parish Council also agree to extend on the same terms the present agreements with Teynham Sports Association which runs out on 30th September 2022 for two years ending 30th September 2024”.

17.  Following a request to install a kissing gate on lieu of the stile
for access to The Meadow from ZR247, to consider the usefulness of
this access, with a view to closing it, since 

a)
There is another existing kissing gate and better access only a few hundred metres further on along theZR247/8.

b)
It would be close to the newly installed MUGA, causing interference and may also cause a ‘rat run’ across The Meadow.  

Noting the donation from the from the Jubilee Coffee morning this may be more usefully spent on the ZR248 access to The Meadow as the slope is extremely hazardous when icy and cold or for higher fencing around the MUGA to prevent balls going into the garden of Newgardens Farm House.
It was agreed that we did not need to have another kissing gate when there is already one nearby so we will look at taking the stile down and putting a fence across the gap.  We will put this in the next Teynham News to give people notice that this is going to happen.
It was agreed to ask Larry Whittaker to quote for the higher fencing around the MUGA at the end near Newgardens Farm House.
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c)
Teynham in Bloom would like to offer The Parish Of Teynham 2 Cherry trees to be planted in the meadow as part of the Queens Jubilee Green Canopy project. We would pay for the trees and arrange for planting posts and tree cages etc. Theses would need to be planted in October/November/December.
The Parish Council gratefully accepted the offer of trees and will work with Teynham in Bloom ensure that they are planted before the end of December.
d)
Teynham in Bloom would also like to know if the Parish Council would like to support us in the next Big Spring Clean up for 2023 dates to be confirmed between April and May.  
Teynham Parish Council are happy to support the next Big Spring Clean with Teynham in Bloom in any way we can.

18.  Proposal: Use the Community Hall landline number and address
as our registered details (in order to protect the Clerk’s private
contact information).
It was agreed to carry this over to the next meeting.
19.  To discuss the possibility of Online banking for the Parish
Council. Request F&GP committee to look at options/issues to
implement online banking and financial reporting software for the
Council. ‘Section 6. Instructions for the making of payments’ of the
Financial Regulations refers.

It was agreed to carry this over to the next meeting but research into options
and speak to Louise Winzar to see how this is down for the Teynham Village
Hall Management Committee.

20.  To receive an update on CCTV for the Meadow - including grant
application and request to install equipment on/in Teynham Village
Hall.

It was agreed to carry this over to the next meeting.
21.  To receive an update on the Teynham Parish Council Grant
scheme 2022/2023.

The working group will meet and arrange a date when we will advise the

Community of the start and finish date for applications.

22.  To receive an update on the ceiling tiles for the hall (Cllr Mann).

Cllr Mann has been busy with work but will sort out the ceiling tiles soon.
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23.  To agree timeline for Christmas Tree, Carol Service etc.
It was agreed that we would hold a Christmas Fayre (venue tbc) during the
day on Sunday 4th December and the tree lighting will take place on Sunday
4th December early evening (time tbc).
24.  To receive reports of any potholes and/or pathway damage
considered to require remedial action.
The pathways in Honeyball walk will be reported by the member of the public
who spoke earlier in the meeting about Honeyball Walk.
25.  To receive a report from the Transport Representative.

Noted.

26.  Accounts (Appendix A & B).
It was moved by Cllr Barnett, seconded by Cllr Sharman and
RESOLVED: “That the Accounts Appendix A & B be taken as a true record”.
27.  Reports of Committee Chairman 


a)
Planning -  Nothing to report.

b)
Amenities – Nothing to report.

c)
Finance and General Purposes – Nothing to report.
d)
Editorial – The next TN will be distributed 7th October.

e)
Teynham Community Hall – Nothing to report.
28.
Reports by representatives on outside organisations 

a)
TVHMC -  Nothing to report.
b)
KALC Swale Area Committee – Cllr Townson attended meeting on 9th August and the update was shared with the PC.
29.  Advanced Notice of Items for the Agenda of the next Ordinary
Meeting.
To be sent to the Clerk.
30.  To note the following Meeting Dates. 

· Tuesday 11th October 2022
Ordinary Meeting
· Extra ordinary Meeting TBC
· Tuesday 13th December 2022
Precept & Ordinary Meeting

31.  Chairman’s Closing Remarks

The Chairman welcomed Max Tant to the Parish Council, thanked everyone for coming and the meeting closed at 9.59pm.
